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LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO: 351-A
COMMITTEE: Women

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the charter and the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to reporting on certain domestic violence initiatives, indicators, and factors

	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Rosenthal, Brannan, Maisel, Ayala, Rivera, Cumbo, Chin, Gibson, Richards and Kallos


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Into. No. 351-A would require the Mayor’s Office to End Gender-Based Violence (“ENDGBV”) to submit to the Mayor and Speaker of Council no later than June 1, 2019, and no later than January 31 annually thereafter, a report on domestic violence initiatives, indicators, and factors. The report would include information on the following: the number of contracted legal service providers providing services in the City’s Family Justice Centers (“FJCs”), the number of contracted service providers providing non-legal services in FJCs, the number of FJC clients served, the list of all FJC programs and services offered that relate to economic empowerment, the number of outreach events, prevention trainings, and education workshops ENDGBV conducts, and a list of any new data or research reports published by the office. This legislation would also require the New York Police Department (“NYPD”) to submit a report annually on data pertaining to offenders of domestic violence, with information disaggregated by precinct and borough. Finally, the legislation would update the name of the office in both the charter and administrative code of the office to ENDGBV.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately. 
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2019
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY19

	FY Succeeding Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
[bookmark: _GoBack]IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because existing resources would be used to implement the requirements of this legislatiThanks, Son.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: City Council Finance Division
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:     Monica Pepple, Financial Analyst
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:    Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
			          Eisha Wright, Unit Head
                                              Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
	
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council as Int. No. 351 on January 31, 2018 and referred to the Committee on Women (“Committee”). A hearing was held by the Committee on October 24, 2018, and the legislation was laid over. This legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Int. No 351-A, will be considered by the Committee on January 23, 2019. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Int. No. 351-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on January 24, 2019.
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